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NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN 
In accordance with the provisions of Section 19 (1) of the Education and Inspections Act (EIA) 2006 and The School Organisation (Prescribed Alterations to Maintained Schools) (England) Regulations 2013, that Nottinghamshire County Council proposes to make a prescribed alteration to St Giles School by:
· Increasing pupil numbers to allow for an additional 35 pupils, from 170 to 205.


The proposed increase in roll at St Giles will:
· increase the LA’s capacity to provide more places for pupils with SEND in Bassetlaw and surrounding areas in high quality provision. 

· increase the school’s capacity to place pupils with SEND who move into the area and who might be without a special school place.

· create an opportunity to host more teacher training places at the school, thus increasing the special needs experience of teachers for the future. 

· reduce the need for pupils with SEND to be placed at a greater distance from where they live, or to move to independent provision.

· improve the outcomes for pupils with SEND.
· increase the school’s capacity to meet the needs of its pupils with the highest levels of need.

· increase the capacity of local special schools.

· enhance opportunities to build partnerships with local mainstream schools.

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposal. Copies of the complete proposal can be obtained by email from place.planning@nottscc.gov.uk  or by writing to the address below.
 A copy can also be viewed at https://consult.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/children-and-families-services/st-giles-special-school-proposal-for-change-in-num/
Any person may submit comments on or in support of, or objections to, the proposal in writing addressed to the Corporate Director for Children and Families (for the attention of Lynn Gilhooley), Support to Schools Service, County Hall, West Bridgford, Nottingham, NG2 7QP or at place.planning@nottscc.gov.uk
Comments may be submitted online at https://consult.nottinghamshire.gov.uk/children-and-families-services/st-giles-special-school-proposal-for-change-in-num/
Any comments should reach the Director no later than
 23:59 hrs on Monday 8th January 2024.
COLIN PETTIGREW
           Corporate Director for Children and Families, 
County Hall, West Bridgford, 

Nottingham, NG2 7QP 

Date: 11th December 2023
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